HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, JUNE 23, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA
Millias wanted to add to the agenda a thank you to Karlis Skutle for serving on the Planning Board for the last few years and to Ashley DiSesa for stepping in the last few months.  Garron congratulated Alan Dias on becoming the newest member of the Planning Board.  
With the above additions, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the agenda for Tuesday, June 23, 2020.
Reappointments

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously reappointed the following individuals to the various Boards, Committees and Commissions:
Beautification Committee




Nancy Botelho 




Jeanne Kling

Amy Troup




Building Inspector Assistant 

William Kelly 




Cable T.V. Advisory Committee
John Shiavone




Richard Wright

Cert Director 
Thomas Schindler 

  


Conservation Commission


Edward Lane 











Council on Aging

Martha Smith

Forest Fire Warden 

Jason Viveiros

 
  

HEMA Director 

Jason Viveiros   




HEMA Deputy Director
Joao Chaves





Historian
Susan Basile




Historical Commission

 

Paul Murray 
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Holidays in Halifax 

Tania Masa






Stacy Varao 






Licensing Authority Agents
Chief Joao Chaves




Sgt. Theodore Benner


Sgt. William Caprio



Joseph Cushman




Patrick DeRoo




Albert Hingst



Andrew Lyczynski










Robert McDonnell











Michelle McIntyre










Michael W. Schleiff











Ryan Simpson












Sgt. Patrick K. Sterling











Memorial Day Committee  

Wil Corey











Steven Littlefield




David Walsh





Municipal & School Building Committee
Robert Hodge


      



O.C.P.C. Area Agency on Aging Advisory Committee
Ellen Murphy




Parking Clerk 
Pamela Adduci 



Police Matrons




Christine Callahan 

Joy Firth

Maria Matthews-Forte 


Susan Lawless




Antoinette Ross




Special Police Officers 

David X. Acevich




Michael Boncariewski











Edward Broderick 










Patrick Donnelly


         

Robert Gaynor


        

Jay Guidaboni 


        

Thomas Reed

        
        

Herbert Wiltshire 












Sealer of Weights & Measures
David Moore 




Sealer of Weights & Measures/Traffic Enforcement Assistant 
Richard Eldridge 




Town Counsel  

Lawrence P. Mayo      




Town Director of County Co-Operative Ext. Service
Kozhaya Nessralla



Veterans Agent, Veterans Service Officer & Veterans Burial Agent  

Wilford C. Corey 
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Veterans Agent Assistant
Steven Littlefield 



Wiring Inspector


Stephen Peterson


 
Wiring Inspector Assistant
Dennis McManus




Youth & Recreation Commission 
Derek Bennett 












Zoning Board of Appeals 

Gerald Joy




Zoning Board of Appeals Associate 
Daniel Borsari
REORGANIZATION OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to nominate Millias as Chair.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to nominate Andrews as Vice Chair.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to nominate Garron as Clerk.
Thank You Letters
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to send Karlis Skulte and Ashley DiSesa letters thanking them for serving on the Planning Board.  

MINUTES

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to approve the following Selectmen Minutes:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


Regular Session – June 9, 2020
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes:

Regular Session – May 6, 2020

Regular Session – June 16, 2020

AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the following warrants and commitments:

	Payroll Warrant
	#112
	$ 703,593.10

	Withholding Warrant
	#113
	$ 202,245.70

	Vendor Warrant
	#114
	$ 121,763.55

	Ambulance Commitment

from 6/1/20 – 6/7/20
	for
	$   33,040.84

	Ambulance Commitment

from 6/8/20 – 6/14/20
	for
	$   27,981.20
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AFFIRMED BILL

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bill:
	Plymouth County (purchase parcel A & B Aldana Rd.) …...........
	$75,000.00


APPROVED WARRANTS 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants:
	Payroll Warrant
	#115 
	$ 245,526.44 

	Vendor Warrant
	#116
	$ 138,993.46

	School Warrant
	#117
	$   80,827.27


APPROVED BILLS 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to approve payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


	KP Law, P.C. (legal/April) ……………………………………..

KP Law, P.C. (legal/May) ……………………………………...
	$ 3,384.00

$ 2,397.00


Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bill:

	National Grid (electricity/Town Hall) ………………….............  
	$ 1,716.59


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Road Cut – Corner of Pratt & River Street

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2020-09 issued to ATC Group Services for a 2’ road cut to drill five (5) monitoring wells at the above location.  
Recycling Abatement

Bill #1197 for FY2013. The house destroyed by fire on December 4, 2012.  Seelig suggested The Board could abate it on a pro-rated basis as this was five months into the fiscal year. Garron was willing to abate $25.  Millias stated that they have not abated for others that have come in after the deadline and wants to be consistent.  Garron thought that was reasonable.  As stated in the past Andrews feels residents should not pay if they are not receiving the service.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to deny the abatement request for Bill #1197.  
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Town Meeting

Town meeting currently scheduled July 11th will have to be postponed as it is extremely unlikely that the local aid numbers will be available until the end of July and that the state of emergency will have continued to that date.  Seelig is recommending having a special BOS meeting maybe this Friday or next week with the Town Moderator and Town Clerk to postpone the meeting again to August 8th at 9 a.m.   He asked the Bos if they had a preference for the venue: Halifax Elementary School Gym, ballfields behind the Elementary School or the Silver Lake High School auditorium (if available).  Garron said if we have it outside the weather could be inclement and thought SL if available would be ideal.  Andrews thought the gym.  Millias added let’s see what the distancing is in the gym.  Andrews said other communities were allowing family members could sit close together.  Seelig will start with the gym.  Ashley DiSesa, who was in the audience, said that Plympton had an overflow room.  Millias said that was a good suggestion but we have done that before and it was not ideal.  
Town Election

Town Clerk Barbara Gaynor thanks everyone for making this town election a success given the conditions for this event. The elections in September and November will be more challenging:

· If the same proportion of voters vote in-person there will be lengthy lines

· Mail-voting will need to be encouraged

· There will be early voting for both elections which will cause some logistical problems for the Town Clerk’s office given the six feet of separation; early in-person voting may need to occur in the Great Hall so one person in the office will need to be in the Great Hall and one person in the Town Clerk’s office.  We will need additional “infrastructure” as part of this.

Sidewalks - Cranberry Drive, Plymouth Street and Monponsett Street

The engineering work (paid through highway funds) on the two projects: 1) north side of Plymouth Street between the two entrances to Cranberry Drive; 2) east side of Monponsett Street between Halifax Meadows and the Halifax Housing Authority/Parsons Lane has been completed and the applications have been sent in.  Seelig has notified Senator Brady and Representative LaNatra and has encouraged residents to contact the Town’s legislative delegation and the Shared Streets program with letters of support.  There has been some initial pushback from the program as it appears that they are more in favor of temporary measures for the pandemic period (or just this summer/fall) rather than permanent measures.

Andrews v. Halifax – First Appeal

No change in status.

Andrews v. Halifax – Second Appeal
No change in status.

Andrews/ZBA Appeal (issuance of building permits)
At the ZBA on July 13th.

Andrews/ZBA Appeal (non-revocation of building permits)
At the ZBA on July 13th.

Amanda’s Estates - Special Permit - Wellhead Protection

Denied on a 2-2 vote on June 18th.  Decision letter to be filed by July 2nd.  Seelig expects this decision to be appealed.
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Town Hall Re-Opening

No problems reported.  Everything is working out.
Pope’s Tavern & Holmes Public Library Re-Opening

There is no specific date recommended by the State so it will depend on when the departments are ready.  The Massachusetts CoA Association is recommending working with the BoH and using the State’s guidance.  Given that, the cramped spaces, opening Pope’s Tavern won’t happen for a while.  Susan Lawless is looking into the possibility of renting a tent for a couple of months to have a space for outdoors events (10 or fewer people right now, more if the State loosens the restrictions).  Jean Gallant is looking at July 13th, but much depends on the State’s guidelines for Phase 3 and anything specific for libraries.  The Holmes Public Library continues to provide curbside pickup.

Pope’s Tavern Roof

Draft plans have been completed. The Building Inspector and Fire Chief wanted additional details about insulation and venting and Seelig believes that the M&SBC has received those. Estimated cost is $125,000 to $130,000.  His plan would be to go out to bid so that the Town would have bids in hand for Town Meeting.  He still needs to hear from Vertex about their work.

SCHEDULE APPOINTMENT

In Season Restaurant d/b/a Lakeside Villa

George Latini Manager of In Season Restaurant is requesting for expansion of premises to deck, gazebo, or two possible locations for tents.  Any amplified music will require a separate permit from the Board of Selectmen (one resident wrote with concerns about outdoor amplified music). Any approval tonight is limited to alcohol sales only other approvals still need to be from the Board of Health, Building Inspector and Fire & Police Chief.
George Latini stated that he is looking for a one-day liquor license to have on a case by case basis.  The plan would be that he would set up a tent(s) the night before a wedding or event.   He has a lot of events that are backed up and would like to give his clients an option.  He will give the office a call two weeks prior to an event.  Seelig said the Board will issue a license to serve alcohol on the premises until November and he will have to work with Fire & Police Chiefs, Building Inspector and the Board of Health.  If he wants music he will have to come before the BOS for a live entertainment permit.  Millias asked how late the events will go to because he was thinking of the noise traveling and Latini said he would like it during the day but would not go past 10 p.m.  He said that it is a lot of work and would prefer not to do it this way but he felt they should offer it because he has brides who want to get married.  He further said the alcohol will be kept inside and servers will be bringing it to the guests.  The guest will be on the grass and the area will be roped off so no one can go into the parking lot.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve George Latini request for expansion of premises to deck, gazebo, and two possible locations for tents at the In Season Restaurant d/b/a Lakeside Villa located at 550 Monponsett Street with the stipulation that he checks with the Fire & Police Chiefs, Building Inspector and the Board of Health.
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Land Purchase for “Campus Project”

The Town is going to bid for offers of land that adjoin the Police Station/Vaughn Field property in order to build a municipal “campus”.  Bids will be due in July. 
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The Board may wish to consider a Special Town Meeting on this matter (if the bidding proves fruitful and any possible appropriation for the sidewalk projects if they are not funded through a grant).

Long-Term Trailer Permit - 87 Plymouth Street

Public hearing is scheduled for July 28th  at 7:45 p.m.

Cemetery Superintendent Appointment

Moved by Millias and second by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to appoint R. Steven Hayward as the Cemetery Superintendent, term to expire May 15, 2021.
Vacation Carryover - Town Administrator

The Board had previously approved Seelig to carryover vacation time but due to the COVID pandemic he has not ben able to take the remaining six vacation days plus two personal days.  His plan is to take the personal days before June 30th but is asking if the remaining six vacation days be carried over.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously allowed Charles Seelig to carryover an additional forty-eight (48) hours of vacation leave, not accrued during Fiscal Year 2020 (July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020).

Town Administrator Contract

Given that the Town will be unable to pay the salary listed for FY2021 in the current contract, a new contract needs to be signed.  The new contract will be for three years and not include a salary increase from FY2020 to FY2021.  The salary level for FY2022 will be the salary level that was originally agreed to for FY2021 and the salary level for FY2023 will be an increase over that amount.  Other than that, there are no other changes.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to re-negotiate Charles Seelig’s contract.  
Municipal and School Building Committee Staff Recognition

The Board wanted to recognize the staff of the M&SBC: Tom Schindler and Andrew Elliott-Smith for their work during the pandemic.  Millias said that they have not missed any days and have been accommodating when needed.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to issue a certificate of appreciation to Schindler and Elliott-Smith.  

Franklin Street - Revision of PILOT

As the Franklin Street solar field is not yet in operation, the operator has asked that the PILOT be revised so that the start and end dates are moved by one year.  The Board of Assessors agrees. Also, Attorney Mayo sent a document that needs to go to the registry for the Chair to sign.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Thomas Millias, sign the revised PILOT agreement between Syncarpha Halifax, LLC and the Town of Halifax.  
Wareham Police Department Thank You

The Wareham chief of police sent a letter to the BOS thanking Chief Chaves for his assistance in working with the WPD during the rally there.  Millias read the letter.  
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Line Item Transfers
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the following line item transfers:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Special Needs Transportation

#01-312-5325
	Special Needs Tuition

#01-311-5324
	$  12,000.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5850
	Stormwater

01-419-5245
	$  21,000.00


Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the following line item transfer:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Board of Health Expense

#01-512-5230
	Health Inspector

#01-543-5430
	$      578.77


Public Records Requests
Andrews wanted to have discussion on how requests are handled when departments receive them.  Garron asked Seelig what the process was and he said he is not sure if it is because what occurred at Town Hall a couple of weeks ago where a town official come in and demanded from  another town official certain records and wanted them right then.  Seelig said if we are trying to work together in a cooperative atmosphere this was not an appropriate way to go about it.  Things escalated from there and Seelig said he tried to find a way making sure the town official who was requesting the documents had certain rights under the general laws.  There is nothing specific that differentiates between a town official and a non-town official  requesting the same documents from another town official.  The best practice is that there is a cooperative nature but that can be affected by the attitude shown by the person making the request.  He continued to say that we had another town official request the same documents and he did not want to treat either one differently in terms of how to process the requests and said to both this is the process.  He believes in both cases people may think he aired but he also was dealing with a difficult situation the best way he could.  He is not sure what the solution is when we have a town official who allegedly says I want those documents now – no questions asked.  He added that this town official  said, “what about your children “ and “I pay your salary”.  If these things are part of a cooperative atmosphere or one being curtesy then tell him that and he will makes sure that all departments, boards and committees know that that is the level of curtesy we expect and people can make demands for documents to be provided right then and now.  If the Boards want to institute that as policy he is happy to have everyone do it that way.   

Garron said the policy has always been any records requested need to be done in a reasonable time in other words you can’t take six months to get them out to someone.  Seelig said under the public records law it does not matter who makes the request the documents must be provided within fourteen days but there is no requirement under the law that the documents be given right then and there may be cost associated with it especially for a large amount of records.  In the case of the Assessor’s office the documents requested may have included confidential information on certain properties and the Assessor wanted to look over the stuff take out the confidential material and then make copies - the person making the request did not understand that.  If anyone including this person had approached this in a cooperative atmosphere this would not have escalated.  Seelig added that the town was closed at this time and the reason this person was in the building was because they came in to sign documents for the Planning Board but used that opportunity (in the building) to demand documents from the Regulatory Board, Assessors and the Board of Selectmen, unfortunately the incident with the Assessors was the worst.   Despite what had happened Seelig tried to preserve that person’s capability to get the documents.
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Andrews suggested going forward having some type of internal document request form where someone can send a request to whatever department with an agreed time frame in getting the documents.  Millias’ only problem with that is different requests require different amounts of effort.  Such as the material requested from the Assessor’s office there was a lot of material not to mention the Assessor was by herself and was online with the DOR at the time - this was not going to happen at that exact time.  If it was just one document sure they would have said let me finish and I’ll grab that for you.  Andrews understands what happened and is not trying to discount that but is suggesting having process going forward where the Boards work cooperatively.  Millias agreed and asked are we talking about individual Board members for their own personal research or a directive from Board members at a meeting asking for this information.  
Andrews thinks that Board members should be able to ask for things they are researching; he does not have a problem for Boards or individuals being asked for that information.  He said when he was on the Finance Committee he asked for documents to back up other items – if we put the process out there then everyone will know what is expected.  Millias suggested that everyone think about it jot down some ideas then they can come up with a policy that everyone is in tune with.  Seelig suggested also getting input from other departments.  Garron does not have a problem with what Andrews suggested but stated that it all comes down to the way a person present themselves.  Andrews agrees and said we have a by-law that says the records are supposed to be open and minutes are supposed to be online and some department are not following that.  
Millias then touched upon having people come in and set up a time to look through records with someone observing because not long ago we had incident where someone suggested that someone may have altered a file or removed a document not to mention someone could take a document out.  Andrews pointed out that during this COVID pandemic there was some down time where the staff could have been scanning documents and uploading.  He would like to see the town go to electronic record filing system so that we can get past this.  In the past Andrews has asked for documents and knows it takes time out of staff members schedule and suggested having an index in the folder stating what is in it because then people do not need copies of everything because they will know what is in the folder.  Millias said that they should come up with a plan because it is labor intensive, and maybe this could be tied COVID money.  Andrews would like an internal policy and then carry on to external and Millias said we have to be cognizance of the amount of material that is being requested; he does not have a problem with having a policy but it needs to reasonable.  Millias was on board in having a meeting with department heads to come up with a format that everyone is agreeable with.  
Electronic Submission of Plans
Andrews began by saying that said right now for sections on site plans and other sections of the by-laws require paper submissions.  He would like to go through the by laws and add electronic submission to those sections and then report back to the BOS what those changes would be n the by laws and ask them to support sending the changes to the Planning Board.  Millias asked in addition to paper because in Plympton he requires paper and PDF and Andrews said yes.  Millias did state that if we are looking at plotters not all of them copy and Seelig said you we need one that scans and one that prints.  Andrews would be in support with whatever we do to be able to have electronic documents be scanned and reproduced.  Garron asked what the cost would be and Millias said we hopefully could use some COVID money to at least cover the equipment.  Andrews pointed out for the amount of time one would go to we print today, pay for the copies and travel time - he would be in favor of moving forward with whatever system they look into.  Millias said that makes sense it is there and not a burden to provide this information.  
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Andrews asked Garron and Millias if it would be acceptable for him to go through the bylaws to see how many times paper documents are requested and then at their next meeting request that the BOS send Planning Board changes to the by law because there would have to be a public hearing.  Garron and Millias were fine with Andrews doing this.   
Legislative Status of “Sliver” on Aldana Road

Hearing on S. 2627 is scheduled for June 25th sometime between 1 p.m. and 5 p.m. by the Joint Committee on State Administration.

Youth and Recreation/Summer Plans
Youth and Recreation Director, Richard Steele,  has submitted to the BOS an agenda for the summer programs.  
Visiting Nurse Association of Cape Cod Contract

Moved by Andrews  and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Thomas Millias sign the contracts with the Visiting Nurses Association of Cape Cod for Fiscal Year 2021.  

Senior Tax Work-Off Program

CoA Director, Susan Lawless, has asked that the Board approve that the income and asset guidelines for the elderly property tax exemption (under Clause 41-C) be used to determine eligibility for this program.  The State updates these numbers each year and the Program’s limits will then be adjusted accordingly.
Moved by Andrews  and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved that the Senior Work-Off program income and asset guidelines for the elderly property tax exemption (Clause 41-C) will follow the limits set yearly by the State. 

Conservation Commission Request

The Board of Selectmen received a request from Conservation Commission Chair, Gerry Fitzgerald, asking that Amy Troup be barred from any interactions with Conservation Commission Secretary, Theresa Renaud.  Seelig asked the Board what they wanted to do with Fitzgerald’s request.  
Garron said it goes back to records and anything else being open for people to come in and make requests are we going to make exceptions to that because that is the only problem he sees.  Seelig said if it is the Board’s wish for no contact (would not be doing that tonight) then the Board could say if there is a request that needs to be made to the Conservation Commission by Ms. Troup we work out whatever that process is going to be – it could go to Terry’s supervisor.  Garron said the whole idea of having a form to fill out may limit that contact because a verbal request is sometimes misunderstood.  

Millias said  he does not like barring anyone from Town Hall.  Seelig does not think the request is to bar Ms. Troup from Town Hall but have no contact with Ms. Renaud.  Millias said if somebody feels that there is inappropriate contact we need to look at both sides and perhaps we should have contact with both.  Seelig said town counsel said that if the Board wants to consider the matter it should do so by public hearing and if a decision was made to limit contact there should be good cause for it and reasonably based on the situation.  
Andrews asked if Mr. Fitzgerald witnessed the incident and Seelig said no he does not believe he did.  Millias then asked if we still had the Employee Assistance Program and Seelig said yes and he asked if we could use this resource for some arbitration.  
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Seelig said they do arbitration, but it is more about trying to talk it out.  Millias said he has used it in the past when he had to address an issue between two people, and he thought it was pretty helpful and suggested maybe think about it.  Seelig said that it really is up to the people involved and if they want to do it he can make the initial phone call, give EAP their contact information then he steps away.  Garron said if it that serious and someone feels one would bring harm then that would be a restraining order but for the BOS to say someone cannot come in the Town Hall is really is hard because it is a public building.  Millias thinks EAP will do some good and may or may not be helpful as the participants may not want to talk with anybody else.  It is a good place to start and is helpful but if it does not help they can take another look at it – at least we made an attempt to do it without going to drastic measures.  Garron pointed out that there will be an impartial person doing the talking.  Andrews is fine with it but said if there is going to be a hearing both people should be present, which Millias is trying to avoid.  Seelig said the EAP is not a public hearing it is more like a mediation that involves the two parties and the person from EAP.  He further said it is not a decision-making situation but they try and work things out between the two so the relationship can be repaired to some extent.  Andrews said if both want to try it he was okay with it.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to have Seelig look into the Employee Assistance Program.  

Monponsett Pond Update
The ponds remain open.  Seelig is trying for treatment in July.

Bud’s Goods Marijuana License
Forum is  scheduled for July 14th.
Temporary Quorum Change for Town Meetings

Garron personally wants to keep it at 100.  Seelig stated that this means a smaller amount of people needed to start Town Meeting.  Andrews does not want to change.  Millias would like it left at 100.  
COVID Policies

Question came up as to when the Town will require employees who go on vacation outside of Massachusetts to self-quarantine.  There are no specific rules and the Board has asked employees to use good judgment: day trip to NH or RI to be treated differently than a trip by airplane to Florida.  Garron said that it is a trust issue – hopefully they tell you they went out of State and said to leave it as is.  Seelig said a day trip to another State to shop or have dinner can be looked at one way but if someone travels to Florida it will have to be looked at differently.  Millias thinks that they cannot police it.  
Grille 58 - Outside Alcohol Sales

The Board should schedule a special meeting to discuss the request by Grille 58 for an extension of the premises where alcohol can be served.  Any approval would be limited to just this one matter.  Grille 58 would still need approvals from the Board of Health/Building Inspector/Fire Chief.  The board will meet with Deb Trotta via Zoom (she is coming up from Florida) at their next scheduled meeting. 
Planned Power Outage

This outage will be for the Town Hall and the Town Barn on Tuesday, June 30th from 4 a.m. to 5 a.m.  Departments have been notified.
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Board of Health Agent

The new agent will be Robert Valery of Plymouth.  He starts on July 1st. 
Assistant Town Accountant

Town Accountant Sandra Nolan has asked that the Board appoint Diane Mulready Phillips as the Assistant Town Accountant for the period of July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2023.
Moved by Millias and second by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Diane Mulready Phillips as the Assistant Town Accountant for the period of July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2023.

Animal Control Officer
ACO Callahan has given her notice as of July 7th .  Seelig will talk with the Police Chief.  Seeing as the Board appoints the ACO Seelig will work on setting up interviews.   Millias suggested talking with the Animal Inspector, Brian Kling, as he knows Kling does both in the other towns and this might be something he is interested in applying for.  Andrews asked if we had a mutual aid ACO and Seelig said technically under the police contract all the Patrol officers are Assistant  ACOs.
Cemetery Fee Increase
Cemetery Superintendent, Hayward dropped off late this afternoon updated fees for the graves showing what they are and what he would like to change to.  Garron asked when the last time he updated the fees and Seelig did not know.  Millias said the memo states that he is low and trying to bring the fees in line.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to table this to their next meeting.
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:03 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
